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Welcome to the 2021-2022 school year at McNicol Middle
Magnet and STEM School! It is a new beginning in many ways.
I am delighted to now serve you in a slightly different capacity
as the principal of our school. It has been a pleasure being
here at McNicol for the past five years, supporting and guiding
my grade level families. I now have the opportunity to expand
my influence to serve all McNicol families. 

The disruption of our lives over the past 18 months by the
pandemic has forced us to make numerous adjustments.
Seventy percent of our students took advantage of virtual
learning for the entire 2021 school year. Apart from when
they came in for testing, most students have not been in the
building. These students will now have to be reacclimated to
the routines and rituals of attending brick and mortar school. 

Secondly, the school has become accustomed to hosting only
30 % of the students in-person since October of 2020, and we
will now be at 100%. Please be assured that every effort will
be made to ensure strict adherence to all District mandates
and guidelines.

 Charles Darwin stated that “It is not the strongest of the species
that survives, nor the most intelligent; it is the one most adaptable
to change.” Our current situation requires us to make
changes. We will all have to adjust, ensuring that we do what’s
best for all, and not any one individual. Now more than ever it
is evident that our individual choices may impact many. 

I am confident that the McNicol faculty & staff are committed
to providing a safe, secure and fulfilling learning environment
for your child. Our support does not just consider the needs
of students, but also of their families. Please take advantage
of the many resources we provide. Parents, students and
community members, I welcome your involvement and input
on things that may impact how effective we are as a school.
We are all members of the McNicol family that has
successfully weathered the past 18 months together, and we
will continue to do so. Although we are facing many
challenges, let’s aim to make it the best year ever. 

Your proud Principal, Ms. Benka-Coker

Embracing New Adventures, The Possibilities Are Endless

McNicol's Resources 
Aftercare 
Unity for Teens 
Community Liaison – Ms. Brown 
Family Counselor – Ms. Azemard
Psychologist – Ms. Moscato 
School Resource Officer – Officer L.
Rios 
School Counselors – Ms. Gannon
(6th Grade); Ms. Lee (7th Grade); 
 Ms. Montrose (8th Grade) 
Social Worker – Ms. Asensio 

 
Our 2021-22 School Theme:



MR. DECEMBERT

6TH GRADE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

MRS.  RYSER

 

7TH GRADE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

MRS.  COBY

8TH GRADE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL





M S .  G A N O N  

“Promise me you’ll always remember: You’re
braver than you believe, and stronger than
you seem, and smarter than you think.”
— Christopher Robin to Pooh, A.A. Milne

6TH GRADE GUIDANCE COUSELOR

M S .  L E E

"May you see sunshine where others see
shadows, and opportunities where others see
obstacles."  unknown

7TH GRADE GUIDANCE COUNSELOR

M R S .  M O N T E R O S E

"If you keep on believing the dreams that you
wish will come true." - Cinderella

8TH GRADE GUIDANCE COUNSELOR 



EMBRACING NEW
ADVENTURES 
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Introduces READ180, a program designed to close
achievement gaps and promote student achievement. 

EMBRACING NEW
ADVENTURES 
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Mrs. Kleinman worked with her Summer
Learning Experience students to re-install
our hydroponic graden in her amazing
STEM classroom. Did you know that
hydroponic gardening is perfectly aligned
to our standards? Mrs. Kleinman plans on
continuing the hydroponic garden with her
students this year, and we may have a crop
of vegetables to show for it soon! 

Hydroponics is growing plants by supplying
all necessary nutrients in the plants’ water
supply rather than through the soil. The
word derives from the Greek root words
“hydro,” meaning water, and “ponics,”
meaning working. 
When students grow plants hydroponically,
they begin to investigate plant needs
through a different lens and have the
chance to develop a deep understanding
about the conditions required for healthy
plant growth and development.
Hydroponic gardening also offers the
opportunity to explore foundational
engineering and design principles.       

 Guiding questions emerge such as: How
can we provide support for plants without
soil? How do plants grown with just water
and nutrients compare with plants grown
in soil? How can we get the tallest plants
using a hydroponics setup? These
questions lead to experimentation and
problem-solving in the classroom.
Recordkeeping becomes a natural
outgrowth of these endeavors. Concepts
related to basic plant parts and needs,
nutrition, food production, recycling,
agricultural technology, and other areas
come to life in these soilless growing
environments. These studies may even
lead to classroom business opportunities
or fuel student career interests.    
  Information above was taken from:https://kidsgardening.org/exploring-
hydroponics/ 

EMBRACING NEW
ADVENTURES 

https://kidsgardening.org/exploring-hydroponics/
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E S L S  T E A C H E R
M S .  L E W I S  

S V E  T E A C H E R
M S .  L E I T N E R

S P E E C H  L A N G U A G E
P A T H O L O G I S T  

M S .  E N G L A N D E R

P A R A -
P R O F E S S I O N A L
T E A C H E R S  
 Our support

teacher at
McNicol.  She is
our department
chair and loves

helping out in any
way that she can! 

 A team player
with many roles
here at a Hawk
land. Absolutely
talented at what
she does for our

students.
 

An essential piece
to our ESE puzzle.

Dedicated to teach
our students with

Speech and/or
language

impairments. 

Ms. Barragan, 
Mr. Gensel,

& Mr. Valencia 
  are passionate and

loving individuals
who support our

students.

Welcome back McNicol Hawks! We are so blessed to start off our 21-22 school
year with the experiences we have gone through, and most importantly our
health. We have so many fun activities planned for our students and parents
that is currently in the works! This school year Ms. Lewis is our department
chair lead, and she is so excited to work closely with all of you and provide

support in any way needed. 
 

EMBRACING NEW
ADVENTURES 
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 Woo Hoo! We are so happy to announce
that McNicol Magnet Middle and STEM
School is officially a Verizon Innovative
Learning School (VILS) for the 2021-2022
school year. 

As one of nine Broward County Public
Schools selected to participate in a
partnership with Verizon Innovative
Learning and Digital Promise, this
initiative has the potential to be a catalyst
for change in education here at McNicol.
We will help close the digital divide to
ensure that our students soar!!!!

Digital Promise collaborates with Verizon
to provide EVERY student and teacher with
a device, and up to a data plan! We cannot
emphasize enough how having a device
will impact the equity gap, affording
access to technology to our students. 

BY MRS.  BEHM 

We are honored to have been selected to
be a VILS school from 2020-2021 and 2021-
2022 school years with the possibility to
extend making it for two more years! More
information on device distribution is to
come. Please follow us on Twitter
@McNicolHawkLife. 

To complete your required documents
please go to this link or scan the QR code
below. For more information about Verizon
Innovative Learning Schools and Digital
Promise please visit
https://verizon.digitalpromise.org/
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https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FMcNicolHawkLife&data=04%7C01%7Cgheraldin.perdomo%40browardschools.com%7Ce2942256ea2b4bdd54cf08d9574adfa3%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C637636801364458284%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ghHgdMI0zRJTX%2BmJfdK%2FcV5Owk39G%2FNSfvZVsZ83EEM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FMcNicolHawkLife&data=04%7C01%7Cgheraldin.perdomo%40browardschools.com%7Ce2942256ea2b4bdd54cf08d9574adfa3%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C637636801364468279%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=66%2FW7xaoACQreKDyB55pwrqIQF%2B5%2ByQPNjC6%2Flme%2Bio%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3Dy7Ws7nBTWEOpaqN4PJXUIh-qQP2gIEZIrb97WmNrvGxUN1lLTDdLSlhWQzVXTzUxMEJNQzJZWkJTQy4u&data=04%7C01%7Cgheraldin.perdomo%40browardschools.com%7Ce2942256ea2b4bdd54cf08d9574adfa3%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C637636801364478272%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=NC%2BhDqtOQmUehtbeM6t76gtoIg6X9gdPvSSdSfLCHTE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fverizon.digitalpromise.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cgheraldin.perdomo%40browardschools.com%7Ce2942256ea2b4bdd54cf08d9574adfa3%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C637636801364488269%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=VH7iN5iCITu%2FxuMHQD4KtlcU2jRP%2FiZFMeXenJF%2FN6M%3D&reserved=0


Our student orientation was hosted on Wednesday, August 11th and it was truly a success. We
welcomed hundreds of students into our building and provided an overview of the great year
that is to come. We had the participation of many staff members who made this event a true

success.  With the help of our sponsorships we were able to provide perishable and non-
perishable items for hundreds of families . A big thanks to Ms. Jona Brown for coordinating this! 

Furthermore, we wrapped up our orientation with a pizza party for all our families.  A big
thanks to Ms. McDonald for putting that lunch together--including getting us the delicious

pizza from Little Caesars. With the collaboration of the Hallandale band, we also provided our
families with a great performance and a warm welcome.  

"Today was a success and we couldn't have done it without this amazing team. A special thanks
to Ms. McDonald, our administrative team, Ms. Brown, our staff members, sponsors, and most
of all our McNicol students (past & present). I am truly blessed to serve as your principal. You

all make my job easier!" -Ms. Benka-Coker

Ms. McDonald, McNicol Community
relations & Motivation Specialist
BJ’s Wholesale Club
Creating Our Future Inc
Do You Have the Time Foundation
Equitable 
Farm Share 
Fast Signs of Hollywood 
Hallandale Band 
Hispanic Unity of Florida-Unity 4
Teens
Just Curly Cute Hair Care
McNicol Faculty Council
Pastor John White of Immanuel
Temple
PDQ @Dania
Temple Solel Synagogue 




